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BURNGREAVE NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PARTNERSHIP BOARD 
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 25TH MARCH 2009
Board Members Present:
Ronnie Lewin (Chair) (RL), Chris Sissons (CS) John Vincent (JV), Dorrett Buckley-Greaves (DBG), Mohammed Ismail (MIs), Muhammed Iqbal (MIq), Mohammed Younis (MY), Cath Roff (CR), Colin Ross(CRs), Kelvin Pine (KP), Beryl Peck (BP), Amanda Wells, (AW), John Errington (JE), Jean Wildgoose (JW).
For details of those in Attendance and Observers, please see attached Appendix A.
	Agenda Item no.: 1. Apologies and Welcome

	Discussion:. RL welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies received from Talib Hussain, Ann Jackson, Jane Brown, Andy Barrs.


	Agenda Item no.: 2. Declaration of Interest

	Discussion: Three declarations were noted: CS, JW and JV as members of BCAF Co-ordinating Committee.


	Agenda Item no.: 3. Approval of Minutes and Matters Arising:

	No matters arising.

	Actions Required: Minutes approved.


	Agenda Item no.: 9. AOB: BCAF Presentation


	RL said that there would be a change to the agenda and AOB is now the first item, which is a presentation by BCAF, so they could leave afterwards.
AA outlined a paper circulated “Feedback on Meeting with BCAF”. She had been asked to attend a meeting of BCAF Co-ordinating Committee to discuss practical and strategic support, free use of Vestry Hall for quarterly meetings and funding for BCAF staff. The outcome was that BNDfC staff would look at administrative functions, the Board would be invited to attend the next scheduled BCAF meeting, they could have Vestry free of charge and there should be a recommendation to Board that funding of staff be an agenda item for the first joint meeting of the two Boards. The request is that staff are paid until July or pay part-time for whole of 09/10. BNDfC do not have our own grant confirmed.

Doug Johnson from BCAF said that there was an immediate issue with Dan leaving as he and Steve were needed to set meetings up and make sure they happen and continuity is not lost. The council had picked up the biggest of the other projects and some such as The messenger had developed their own funding strategy as had BCAF, so BCAF needed funding on a temporary basis, for the next four months.

RL asked how much money would be required. AA said it would be £16,000 from April until July and for 09/10 it would be £26,000. CRs said caution was needed as BNDfC run out of existing funding in July. He object was tor educe the financial commitment, not add to it. AA said she had reiterated to BCAF that BNDfC could not spend money it didn’t have.  CR thought that no financial decisions could be made until the financial report was ready. She asked for confirmation that the joint meeting would not have decision-making powers.
AW said she was aware that neither BCAF or BNDfC got the are-based grant but as BCAF had existed before she did not believe it would become extinct. She was in favour of BCAF carrying on and there already is a joint dialogue. SG said he was asking to explore what is realistically possible in terms of neighbourhood management and how it might work.  
Rebecca Cram from BCAF pointed out that they do not have the people to put the hours in to carry BCAF forward. RL said that the Board fully support BCAF but cannot commit any money. MIq reiterated that strategic support was possible but as a limited company the priority has to be our own company. 
KP agreed that it was good to see how much work Steve and Dan had put in, which made it sadder that this has happened. But the bottom line was that there was no money.

Doug Johnson asked about the half a million in reserves plus the balance of the £52 million. RL replied that the money was there on paper but the companies liabilities outweighed the amount that was there. 

BP asked about the rent for the BCAF office. SG said it had been paid fro a year. 

JW asked if there might be some money left over from the BOPPS application and how much? AA said it was impossible to quantify and any money left over would have to go to Board to prioritise.

CS summed up by saying that under the strategic support meeting there would be an open dialogue on the way forward therefore there was no need to go to a recommendation. He proposed to go ahead on agreeing to attend the next BCAF meeting without making a recommendation. There was no point in talking about finance as there was no financial information yet. 

JV asked how many of the Board were free to attend the BCAF meeting. JW, and JV will be there as well as RL, MIq and KP. AA said she could attend if she was required.



	 Actions Required: None.



	Agenda Item no.: 4. Arrangement for existing BNDfC Board including Future Schedule of meetings.


	AA said that this item had already been discussed at the last extraordinary meeting and been agreed. The Asset Management Group meeting will include the financial report then come to full Board.
RL said that we needed to have a strategy for when the Community Assemblies come into play. AA said she was conscious that it was not just about running the buildings, which is where the “Exercising voice and influence” meetings would come in as it was important to continue the link. This list of meetings was not exclusive and others could be nominated. 

	Recommendation: To note information and dates of the future meetings. Noted.


	Agenda Item no.: 5. Programme Progress report.
AA went through the report and gave an update on the grant. There are only two projects which have not found funding: BCAF and Apprenticeships for All, which will cease. BOPPS has won Provider of the Month from VC Train and the Board recorded their formal thanks to the BOPPS team. 

CS asked for more detail on the mainstreaming which was part of the succession strategy but which had now become “instant mainstreaming” such as numbers of jobs lost and which projects were continuing as a matter of public record. AA said that in terms of public record some of the projects had provided the information. There were some discrepancies, but the number will be brought to the next Board meeting.  CS said that if we have funded projects that have had the capacity to gain mainstreaming we should not be underselling what BNDfC have achieved. 
CR asked if there was any further clarity on the financial position and what would happen to the capital assets if we finish before 2011. AA said she had put it on the agenda for the meeting with DCLG and GO. MIs asked if this included clawback and personal liability issues. CR asked if we finish before 2011 and clawback is employed would the value of the assets pay enough to cover the cost. AA said no, not as we stand at the moment. CR thought that if we don’t get a satisfactory response at the meeting she strongly recommended getting legal advice.
CRs asked what the redundancy costs were. AA said just under £50,000. 

JV asked it be noted that the document should state that the new staff posts will end on 31st July 2009 unless further funding is obtained.

MIq asked that the executive Manager stay until September to get the succession strategy approved. Mis asked if the remaining key staff were committed to seeing BNDfC through until the end. AA thought they were. MY asked how many staff had gone. AA said 19. 



	Recommendation: The Board note the information in the report. Noted.


	Agenda Item no.: 7. BNDfC Succession Strategy 

	AA went through the report. The Succession Strategy has to be recast to reflect the financial position with new milestones to be met: to revise the draft plan to submit t the asset Management Group and Board; approve the final draft by Board in July and to place it on the SCC Cabinet Agenda in September.

	Recommendation: That the Board notes the information and commissions the Executive Manager to produce a revised draft for 8th April. Noted.


	Agenda Item no.: 8. Succession Partnership Arrangements
AA outlined the contents of the report. The Working Succession Group is disbanded as the whole Board will be involved in discussing the succession. 
The next steps are: secure charitable status and create the new charitable company; identify and train new Board members; hold “shadow” Board meetings and agree a date for the transfer of assets from BNDfC to the new company.
CRs asked if one of the five officers from the Community Assemblies might be included on the new Board. AW thought that perhaps two BCAF members could be on it rather than one. CS said it was a topic for next week’s BCAF meeting. This was noted.

AA said that the “shadow board” need not be a whole new company but could be the existing Board. It should be part of future discussions and an update presented at the next Board meeting. 

	Recommendations: That the information is noted and the next steps approved.
Noted and approved.


	Agenda Item no.: 9. AOB
RL gave an update on the Companies House letter. AA read from her Update from the Executive Manager report that this letter had been generated by delaying submission of the annual accounts because of the funding position. Companies House are aware and we have until 18th April to get the accounts submitted. 


Meeting closed at 7.30pm

	Minutes Agreed
	Date 
	Initials

	By Executive Manager 

Ann Allen
	
	

	By Chair Ronnie Lewin
	
	

	Circulated to Board Members 
	
	


Those in Attendance and Observers
In attendance:

BNDfC Staff present: 

Ann Allen, Executive Manager BNDfC (AA)

Steve Gayle, BCAF Manager (SG)

Pauline Isherwood, Minutes

Government Office staff present:

Paul Lattimer 
Observers:

Lisa Swift
Rebecca Cram

Doug Johnson
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